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Although the description of how to construct and 
operate this device may sound complicated, in actual 
practice, it is quite simple. To illustrate operation 
we will use the Heironymus machine, as it's the 
simplest to build and also to operate with a minimum of 
problems. Although psionic devices have become 
extremely sophisticated, it must be understood that the 
plans and discussions in this book relate to very 
simple devices that require the least amount of 
practice.

I would strongly urge my readers to start with the 
Heironymus machine, then progress to the De La Warr 
camera, if that is their desire. Time photography is a 
little more 'touchy' at first, than simple 
'broadcasting'. The Heironymus device is the easiest of 
all radionic machines to both build and use.

Put a sample into the detector chamber - the “sample 
well”. This sample may be a hank of hair, drop of 
blood, photograph (making sure that you have kept the 
negative) etc. depending upon what you desire to 
accomplish. As an example, let's follow the procedure 
for killing insect pests in the garden.

In the sample well you will put a photograph of the 
infected plant or field you want to treat. You may use 
a Q tip to swab the photo with an insecticide known to 
kill the particular type insect you wish to eliminate, 
or you may put a small container of the insecticide in 
the chamber along with the photo.



(The photo should be placed in the chamber face up, and 
the negative should NOT be used. Using the negative can 
produce results with which the beginner will not be 
able to cope.)

The insecticide you use will probably be 'standard' for 
that insect, but when you begin dealing with chemicals 
to eliminate plant disease, you will find that what 
works for one operator, may not be the best for 
another.

For example, Mrs. Murial Benjamen normally uses a 
crystal of tungsten nickel fluoride to stimulate growth 
and eliminate apple scab disease but found that Galen 
Heironymus preferred oxbile tablets. Both worked, for 
them, but other uses reported difficulty with any but 
their own favorite chemical. It would seem that a 
chemical will work successfully if YOU BELIEVE IN IT!

Only one photo at a time should be inserted in the well 
for treatment, (Uncontrolled gene crossing occurs when 
the pictures of two different plants are processed 
together! Be careful)! The photo should remain in the 
well for a few hours each day. (Some advanced operators 
find that only a few minutes are necessary).

With the machine plugged in, the fingers are used to 
lightly brush the stroker plate while the tuning 
electrode is slowly moved in relation to the lens or 
prism, A slight drag or 'adhesion’ will be felt at the 
finest point of focus.

The first variable condenser is tuned while stroking 
continues until, again, a slight drag is encountered. 
The second condenser is then tuned in the same manner. 
In order, each of the variable resisters are adjusted 
in exactly the same way. All during this tuning process 



the operator must be thinking strongly of the desired 
effect. (Failure to operate can be attributed to faulty 
circuitry or damaged parts. Difficulty of operation can 
be laid to inexperience of the operator).

Once the machine is tuned, it's not necessary to retune 
it each day. Simply turn it on for a few hours and walk 
away. Results should be apparent within 2-3 weeks 
depending upon the size of the field or infestation, 
and also on the size of the plants (i.e.; trees take 
longer than weeds).

For photographic operation we recommend the De La Warr 
machine for best results. The Hieronymus device will 
take photos, but not easily or with the clarity of the 
Time Camera. If you wish to try however, a piece of 
film cut to fit into the construction paper envelope, 
is placed in the holder between the output electrodes, 
while tuning is taking place and the operator is 
concentrating.

Exposure time is lengthy and will vary, so only 
practice will determine how long to leave the film in 
the machine. Develop this film as you would any other 
black and white picture,

If the machine is used for astral communication, the 
head electrodes should be attached to the output side 
of the antenna. It usually helps if you have a photo of 
the deceased in the sample well, making sure, of 
course, that you still retain the negative.

Just as with the different chemicals used by different 
operators, some prefer to reverse" this hookup and 
attach the head electrodes to the sample well, in which 
case the 'tuned' electrodes act as antennas. (It has 
been found that creating even a slight north magnetic 
field around the operator at this time, greatly 



enhances reception).

For telepathic communication between two people, it is 
recommended that two machines be used. However if one 
of them has exhibited a telepathic ability it is 
possible to get results with both hooked to the same 
device. In this case, the sender wears the head 
electrodes connected to the sample well, and the 
receiver wears the one connected to the antenna. Should 
two way communication be desired it will probably be 
necessary to build two machines. For long distance 
telepathy, the head electrodes are usually attached to 
the sample well containing the receivers photo, blood 
sample, etc.

To influence someone without their knowledge is quite 
simple. As an example, if Love is the emotion you wish 
to impose upon them, their witness ( hair, blood, 
saliva, skin scrapping, photo etc) is placed in the 
sample well along with your own. Each in a separate 
envelope! Head electrodes connected to the sample well 
at this time and operated by you each day will do the 
job. However, we must explain that in .conjunction with 
this, a physical proximity will greatly enhance the 
signal.

Thus... the machine will work much faster if the person 
you're trying to influence is kept within your physical 
vicinity as much as possible while the machine is 
operating. The signals from the machine are very subtle 
and, as mentioned, are of an emotional nature. While 
they're operating, they go unnoticed by the receiver, 
who's mind may be occupied with other matters.

Hence your physical presence at the same time, allows 
your L Field to combine with the receivers and thus 
enhance the emotional message. Don't be impatient. All 
people are different and time of 'absorption' and 



reaction of the target will vary. The entire process 
can take from just a few days to several weeks.

If the machine is to be used to locate a missing person 
or unknown ore deposit etc., it is first necessary to 
construct a graph or chart of world longitude and 
latitude. The chapter on graph construction for atomic 
weights will demonstrate the method. As each main 
location is thus found, succeeding refinements are 
possible by using more refined graphs until exact 
position within a few acres or even yards, is 
accomplished.

Experiments in telekineses and similar projects, would 
of course use the machine in the same way as for 
telepathy.

If you desire the answers to questions, the device can 
be easily used to play a form of twenty questions, by 
first writing the questions down on a piece of paper, 
then touching each one with portable electrodes 
attached to the sample well. Start with general 
questions, and refine each succeeding one until you 
have a direct yes or no to a specific problem. For 
example, you may want to know the location of a 
particular person.

The first question would be "Is he/she in the U.S.? (a 
‘yes' answer produces a drag on the stroker plate). If 
the answer is yes, the next question could be "is he/
she in the state of New York?" etc. Continue in this 
manner until your quest has been fully answered. This 
applies to any question you may have, and is limited 
only by knowing which questions to ask to get the 
correct final answer. (A medical question for example, 
would be hard to answer unless you knew the symptoms to 
ask about).



I sincerely hope this book has fulfilled all of your 
expectations. It was meant to enlighten and pique the 
interest of those who's minds are intrigued by the 
unknown.

By those seeking the truth. Until enough private 
individuals as well as scientific foundations and 
commercial companies make practical use of psionic 
devices such as we've described, the U.S. will continue 
to put itself in danger of psionic attack and fall 
further and further behind in the 'Psychic War', until 
even the smallest of countries will no longer need an 
atomic bomb to influence the world, a simple black box 
will do! 
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